



Hedgerley Parish Council

Minutes of Meeting held on 27th September, 2023
8.00pm Memorial Hall, Hedgerley

Chairman indicated emergency exits.

In attendance– Cllr. Thomas Broom (Chairman) (TB), Cllr Neil Coxhead (NC) Cllr Anthony Bremner (AB) and the Clerk (PH) Present – four members of the Public.

1. **To approve Minutes**

Minutes were approved as a true record, and signed.

Community Submissions. Allowing for 15 minutes maximum for discussions

George Walker was concerned about the 'dip' causing flooding on Hedgerley Hill, the drainage being very low there.

Sarah mentioned the Memorial Hall sign on Village Lane was in need of renewal

Was also asking on funding opportunities. She was very concerned about the parking in the Memorial Hall. This is during the day time. People were using the Hall to park their vehicles who had no reason to come to the Hall. She said she is going to have to resort to putting up a barrier to prevent this in future.

Angela Webb asked if there was any news on quotes for the Pond refurb

John Lovelock asked if there was any news on the possibility of gravel money for the Pond.

2. **Bucks Council**

- TB said that after the resurfacing in Hedgerley, the white lines will be done shortly.
- Hedgerley Hill resurfacing is not due yet.
- New bus service is under way, with many thanks to George Walker for his continued help on this.
- Play area inspection – TB asked PH to carry on and get it organised.

3. **Clerks Information Items –**

Interest from Lumiere Sites re. Kiln Wood – This company got in touch to ask about possible development of Kiln Wood. TB said this is not, and never will be, a consideration. PH let them know.

4. **Finance - Finance report – to note**

- Church Meadows lease – payment to be made
- Quotations for Church Holt strimming, end of Jones Way fence.
- Price for new salt bin
- Price for bulk bag of rock salt

5. **Planning**

6. **Magazine**

- Until further informed, the Magazine item will only be included on the agenda/Minutes when next edition in the pipeline.
- There will be a regular item in future for Memorial Hall.

7. **BKV results**

The Parish Council gave their thanks to HCV for their sterling work in keeping the village tidy especially in the run up to the BKVC.

8. **Glebe Field Tree Planting project (Audrey Bainbridge legacy)**

NC had produced a very thorough project report and HPC are happy to agree the plan.

9. **Property**

- Update on oil spill in Village Lane – the clean up has been successful and HPC were very pleased with the swift results.
- Church Meadow West – the new fencing had been completed
- Willow tree by pond – the willow is being done in November
- Post/rails at top of hill are broken – to provide quotes

10. **Slade Farm** – to confirm Liaison meeting date\time with Ingrebourne

11. **Meetings**

To report on – nothing to report

To attend – nothing to report

12. **Date of next meeting**

9th November, 2023 , Memorial Hall, 8.00 pm

Meeting closed at 9.30

